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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Lori Corradi [lori.corradi@sbcglobal.net]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 3:54 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Lori Corradi
1116 Sunnyglen Avenue
Ojai, CA 93023
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Clinton La Grange [clagrange@cox.net]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 4:32 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Clinton La Grange
514 West Pueblo Street, 2nd Floor
2nd floor
Santa Barbara, CA 93111
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Wendy Mockett [damamiel@yahoo.com]
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 3:06 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Wendy Mockett
610 Palm Avenue
Carpinteria, CA 93013
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Wendy Mockett [damamiel@yahoo.com]
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 3:06 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Wendy Mockett
610 Palm Avenue
Carpinteria, CA 93013
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Connie Thomas [conniethomas@verizon.net]
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 2:20 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Connie Thomas
3790 San Remo Dr. #1
Santa Barbara, CA 93105
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Camille Scott [meelyroo@verizon.net]
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 1:57 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Camille Scott
3005 Calle Noguera
Santa Barbara, CA 93105



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Allen, Michael (COB)
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 12:09 PM
To: Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole
Subject: FW: Support Goleta Beach 2.0

Page 1 of 1

7/2/2010

Goleta Beach 2.0 - For the web…  Thanks 
  
M 
  

From: Wolf, Janet  
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 9:56 AM 
To: Allen, Michael (COB) 
Cc: Axelson, Erik 
Subject: FW: Support Goleta Beach 2.0 
  
For the record. 
  

From: 2Palleys [mailto:2palleys@cox.net]  
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 7:00 AM 
To: Wolf, Janet 
Subject: Support Goleta Beach 2.0 
  
Dear Supervisor Wolf, 
  
            I have been actively involved both personally and as a member of Surfrider Foundation 
Santa Barbara Chapter in the controversy over the best way to preserve and protect Goleta Beach
County Park for over 10 years. In addition it is one of my own personal favorite local parks and 
one that I use very frequently all year long. I believe that Goleta Beach 2.0- which was crafted by 
a team of coastal scientists and engineers and peer-reviewed by other engineers and geologists- 
represents the best compromise yet and the best plan we will ever see which can actually pass 
muster with the Coastal Commission. I believe it balances the needs of the community and the 
needs of the commercial interests quite nicely. It will protect the beach itself, it will actually 
increase recreational opportunities for the vast majority of county residents and regular Goleta 
Beach users and do so at less financial cost than almost any of the other alternatives. 
            This plan is based on the most up-to-date and sound science and will protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach Park while also protecting the sandy beach by over an acre. 
            I urge you take not only support Goleta Beach 2.0 but take a strong lead in seeing to it 
that it gets approved and implemented. 
  
Respectfully 
  
Kenneth and Alexandra Palley 
567 Pintura Drive 
Santa Barbara. CA 93111 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: RICHLILSLC@aol.com
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 10:39 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Support Goleta Beach 2.0

Dear Supervisors:

I wish to thank the office of Supervisor Wolf for mailing of the copy of the County Parks Department power point program 
for "Goleta Beach 2.0." It was very much appreciated.

Since we all reside in beautiful Santa Barbara County I am happy to support Goleta Beach 2.0 and my Santa Barbara 
friends who ask your Board to consider the benefits of moving the sewer line and other utilities and improving Goleta 
Beach Park. In addition to the power point document sent they have provided the following information concerning Goleta 
Beach 2.0 described as the County Parks Department's new plan that increases the beach by over an acre. Several 
innovative ideas have been forwarded such as removing the County's sewer and utility lines away from what is termed the 
"critical erosion zone", thus avoiding sewage spills and removing the need to employ a "backstop revetment", considered 
a controversial measure.

It is seen that Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the park as well as the environment and, as to cost, is substantially less costly 
than the prior proposal, which it is understood was rejected by the Coastal Commission.

Beaches create many memories. My childhood beach went out forever at low tide and afforded an opportunity for 
clamming. At high tide the water lapped at the rocks where we built bonfires to toast marshmallows. How fortunate Santa 
Barbara is to have a beach to which they can tend.

With kindest regards,

Sincerely,

Lillian Smith
Orcutt, CA 93455
 </HTML>



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Melissa Gomez [melissa@fairviewgardens.org]
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 10:35 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach

Page 1 of 1Goleta Beach

7/2/2010

 
Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 
I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park. The Parks Department’s 
new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre! It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes 
the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone”
the plan is a long-term solution. The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future 
sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the 
beach. Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been rejected 
by the Coastal Commission. We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer 
line further inland. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Melissa Gomez 
1450 N San Marcos Rd 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Elizabeth Folk [elizabethffolk@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 8:50 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
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7/2/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 
 
We support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an innovative plan to protect and  
enhance Goleta Beach County Park. 
 
The Parks Department's new plan preserves and expands the beach by over  
an acre! 
 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and  
removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 
 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the "critical erosion  
zone" the plan is a long-term solution. 
 
The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217  
to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to  
consider a controversial "backstop revetment" seawall which would damage  
the beach. 
 
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less  
costly than prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal  
Commission. 
 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all  
options to move the sewer line further inland. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
--  
Elizabeth Folk 
PO Box 2353 
Santa Barbara, CA 93120 
 
www.elizabethfolk.com 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Lauren Murdock [murdock_ls@hotmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, July 01, 2010 2:51 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Lauren Murdock
3940 Via Lucero Apt #16
Santa Barbara, CA 93110
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Maria Gordon [gordonink@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 11:12 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach Park

Dear Supervisors,

In light of the hearing next week, I would like to register my support for the plan known as "Goleta Beach 2.0." The 
expansion of the park, preservation of its key features, and protection of the environment that would result make the plan 
an excellent choice.Cost savings and avoidance of the damaging environmental consequences that result from seawalls 
count as additional benefits.

The opportunity arises also to move the sewer line to Route 217, completely away from the beach where it presently 
brings the risk of sewage spills.

I very much hope to learn that the Board votes to instigate Goleta 2.0 and to removal of the sewer line as above.

Sincerely,

Maria Gordon
2255 Las Canoas
Santa Barbara, CA 93105
Ph: 962-0034
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: JLC [sbsea1@verizon.net]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 10:32 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: Brian Trautwein; Chris Callahan; joe carrillo; John Kushwara; Kristina Wilkening; Landon 

Neustadt; Luke Delo; Mark Hoff; Merit McCrea; Michael Marzolla; Rik Prussing; Tom van 
Meeuwen

Subject: Goleta Beach

Dear Honorable County Supervisors:

We support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.

The Parks Department's new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the "critical erosion zone"
the plan is a long-term solution. 

The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach 
and avoid the need to consider a controversial "backstop revetment" seawall which would damage the beach. 

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Sincerely,

Joe Carrillo,
Board Chair
Santa Barbara Sea
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Catherine Vallance [coastalclaygirl@yahoo.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 10:09 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Catherine Vallance
5250 CAlifia Ct.
Santa Barbara, CA 93111
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Barbara Voss [barbaravoss@earthlink.net]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 9:34 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Barbara Voss
10441 Darling Rd.
Ventura, CA 93004
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Eric Stowell [esstowell@hotmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 8:39 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Eric Stowell
812 W Sola
Santa Barbara, CA 93101
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Barbara Wishingrad [barbara@rebozoway.org]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 7:28 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Support for Goleta Beach 2.0

Dear Honorable County Supervisors:

We support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.

The Parks Department's new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the "critical erosion zone" the plan is a long-term solution.

The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach 
and avoid the need to consider a controversial "backstop revetment" seawall which would damage the beach.

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Sincerely,

Barbara Wishingrad
2048 Elise Way
Santa Barbara CA 93109
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: James Winters [jwintersx@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 7:04 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

James Winters
3825 sunset ln
Hollywood Beach, CA 93035-4135
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Olivia Mariea [liv2srf74@yahoo.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 6:43 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Olivia Mariea
6823 Shadowbrook Drive
q
Goleta, CA 93117
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Natalie Swarts [nataliepabonswarts@Hotmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 5:54 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Natalie Swarts
4618 Del Rayo Court
Camarillo, CA 93012
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Scott Minor [sminor@msn.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2010 5:26 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Scott Minor
1288 Scrub Oak Circle
Boulder, CO 80305
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July 1, 2010 
 
Comments by Dr. E.A. Keller, 
Professor Environmental Studies and Earth Science, UCSB 
Subject: Goleta Beach Long-term Protection Plan  
 

 Background 
     I am Professor of Environmental Studies and Earth Science at UC Santa Barbara where 
I been employed since 1976.  I served as Chair of the Environmental Studies program for 
seven years.  My research efforts with my graduate students are divided into three areas: 1) 
studies of Quaternary stratigraphy and tectonics as they relate to earthquake hazard active 
folding and mountain building processes; 2) study of river process, and fish habitat in the 
chaparral environment in southern California; and 3) studies of coastal processes of coastal   
lagoons in the Santa Barbara area. I am knowledgeable of the coastal processes, which 
shape beaches. I have taught a course in beach processes for years and have written several 
books that discuss coastal processes. I am qualified to speak as an expert regarding coastal 
erosion and sediment transport processes.  
 
Statement 
    I support the new Goleta Beach 2.0 concept because it is the right project at the right 
time. It is more consistent with my past views of how to   manage beaches than prior 
proposals to protect Goleta Beach County Park. Analysis done for prior proposals were 
flawed and failed to account for a variety of conditions at Goleta Beach. The dominant 
wave energy comes from the northwest and periodically produces large waves from storms, 
particularly during El Nino years.  Development of the new Goleta Beach 2.0 plan initially 
in 2008 by Philip Williams and Associates as the Park Reconfiguration Alternative is based 
on the best available science. The strong point is that it anticipates variable ocean, coastal 
and storm conditions, including El Nino events.   

 
   The new approach to protecting Goleta Beach Park impact is based on Dr. David 
Revell’s paper (referenced in the Beach Stabilization Project 2006 draft EIR), which 
identifies the flow of sand at Goleta Beach, which varies over several decades with cycle 
of the Pacific Decadal Oscillation and El Nino events.  The historical record 
demonstrated by Revell shows the cyclical nature of beach widening and narrowing 
related to the sand supply and transport. Goleta Beach may be is entering a natural 
widening.  In future years is may narrow again but these natural changes can be planned 
for.  Rock revetments, groins and other hard structures are know to interfere with sand 
movement and sea walls (rock revetments) over decades can and often do  reduce beach 
width. What is sure to happen with a rock revetment is that they will limit access to the 
beach. A rock is difficult to climb down, is unsightly and is not appropriate for a beach 
park that is visited by people who wish a beach experience. 
 
Protect Utility Lines and Parking by Moving Them 
    Goleta Beach 2.0 will maintain a more natural beach, allowing beach processes change 
with time    The movement of utilities, restrooms and parking lots away from expected 
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coastal erosion that might occur over a period of decades is an example of proactive 
beach management, and   I would move them as far back as possible. 
 
Future Actions: East End of Park  
    The east portion of the park is an area of particular public concern. I believe he eastern 
end parking lot should be removed and returned to a more natural landscape allowing the 
mouth of the slough to naturally migrate with the flow of sand along the beach. It will 
migrate mostly to the east toward More Mesa as that is the dominant direction of sand 
flow along the coast. The slough mouth is the most scenic part of Goleta Beach Park, but 
now it is spoiled by a parking lot protected by revetments. The parking lot and 
revetments, built to protect the parking lot degrades Goleta Slough. In my opinion, the 
eastern end of the sand spit, the slough mouth and lower slough should be a natural 
environment where people could learn about observe coastal and wetland processes. A 
non-intrusive visitors center could be located there where children and others could learn 
about our coastal resources. It could be an attraction rather than the scenic distraction it is 
today. 
   Parking spaces would be further reduced, but alternatives are possible.  It has been my 
observation that a parking shortage only occurs the days when the beach is heavily used.  
During those days I believe there should be some additional parking away from the beach 
perhaps, out of the park with a shuttle service. It is poor management to place parking 
lots in scenic areas of high public value.   People at other Southern California beaches 
park their cars then walk to the beaches, and it seems to be working.  The County’s plan 
includes a drop off place for people to let people off and then provide parking, closer 
perhaps to the airport.   This is a sound approach to managing Goleta Beach. 
 
     I object to construction of a hidden “backstop” rock revetment or sea wall 
approximately 50 feet back from the beach.  In my estimation this is not an appropriate   
expenditure of money.  If we implement Goleta Beach 2.0 we will observe over a period 
of years that there will be periodic erosion and deposition on the beach.  During some 
years the erosion may appear unacceptable—that is the time to remember the long-term 
goal of maintaining the beach. Periodic beach nourishment following storm and beach 
erosion is by far less costly than a rock revetment that will require   expensive 
maintenance. The study by Revel and Griggs (2005) published in Shore and Beach is 
correct then periodically Goleta Beach will receive a pulse of sediment that will lead to 
natural widening of the beach.  Other times the beach will experience erosion and narrow. 
Spending large amounts of money for a hidden (buried) sea wall doesn’t make much 
sense to me.  As sea levels rises (and it will by perhaps a foot or so this century, the beach 
will migrate inland). What we need to do now is anticipate change over say 50 to 100 
years and at least make a value judgment of what we would like Goleta Beach to be like 
in the more distant future. Some day there may be a raised bridge across the entire area 
from sea cliff to sea cliff across the entire inlet. The beach in 2100 may even be landward 
of Highway 217, but there will be a beach; that is unless we choose to destroy Goleta 
Beach by trying to save it. The sand spit we call Goleta Beach, even as it has been 
modified over many decades by fill and development, is one of the few dynamic places 
along our coast where change is normal and necessary. We have a responsibility to future 
generations to insure places such as Goleta Beach are part of their future. 
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Summary 
    I favor Goleta Beach 2.0 over previous suggested projects, but not including a 
backstop rock revetment at the west end and not including the eastern revetment.  
Maintaining these revetments will add significant expense of the project and should large 
waves attack the beach they probably would erode past the rock revetment  (buried or 
not) as other sea walls have.  Furthermore it seems to be a waste of money to plan to 
excavate a large area and bury a sea wall under Goleta Beach 2.0.  Once a seawall is 
placed it is almost never removed, but commonly is replaced over a period of years by 
bigger, more expensive seawalls. Seawalls never are constructed to save a beach. They 
are built to protect coastal development. Sometimes that is critical, but not for a beach 
park with high scenic value. 
 
    In closing, I endorse Goleta Beach 2.0 but without the backstop revetment.  Please 
direct your staff to pursue Goleta Beach 2.0 less the backstop revetment. Please direct 
staff to recommend that utility lines be moved as far inland as possible. This will ensure 
that Goleta Beach 2.0 is a long-term cost effective solution for Goleta Beach Park. 



June 7, 2010 

Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 
105 E. Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101 

 Re: Support for Goleta Beach 2.0 

Dear Chairwoman Wolf and Supervisors, 

 I am a UCSB Restoration Ecologist and a local Santa Barbara resident for the past 10 years. I am writing 
to urge your support for Goleta Beach 2.0. Goleta Beach 2.0 is a new approach to preserving and 
enhancing Goleta Beach Park. The Coastal Commission voted 9-1 to deny the permeable pile groin last 
year over concerns that proposal would cause beaches to narrow and bluffs to erode more rapidly. A new 
approach is needed and Goleta Beach 2.0 is just that. The County Parks Department staff should be 
thanked for developing such a progressive, scientifically-strong plan to protect our Goleta Beach Park 
while also protecting the beach. The County’s prior plan for Goleta Beach – the permeable groin – would 
have shifted the erosion to other areas like More Mesa. It would have fought nature and cost millions of 
dollars.  In the end it would have damaged our beaches. The Coastal Commission denied the groin 
project for that reason.  Goleta Beach 2.0 works with nature. It increases the size of Goleta Beach by an 
acre. It plans ahead by moving parking and utility lines from the critical erosion zone to where they will be 
safer.  I love to take my loved ones to the beach. Goleta Beach is most special because of the “beach”.   
My family wants to see Goleta Beach Park protected in a way that respects, preserves and enhances the 
beach. That is why we support Goleta Beach 2.0. The County should move the utility lines further inland 
to Highway 217.  This will avoid a long, costly argument amongst stakeholders about whether to build a 
revetment or seawall in front of the utility lines. Moving the lines back further is proper planning. Why 
move them back only part way when they can be moved all the way out of the critical erosion zone and 
protected long into the future? In closing, please support Goleta Beach 2.0 to preserve and enhance our 
Park and protect the Beach and its natural beauty. 

 Sincerely, 

David Harris 

 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Michael Lyons [mtlyonslaw@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, July 02, 2010 8:39 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach Enhancement Plan
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7/2/2010

Honorable County Supervisors: 
  
I was an intern on this project for the Environmental Defense Center while attending law school.  
My role included interviewing many UCSB geology professors and getting their point of view on 
what should be done in regards to Goleta Beach Park erosion issues.  Taking into account my 
knowledge obtained from interviewing the professors, memorandums which I drafted regarding 
the geology professor interviews and all the additional work that has been put into coming up 
with a viable and sensible solution to the erosion problem, I am supporting Goleta Beach 2.0 and 
am hopeful that the Board of Supervisors will lend their support to this plan. 

Please support “Goleta Beach 2.0.”  It is an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach 
County Park.  The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre!  It improves bicycle circulation, adds kayak rentals, trails and other recreational 
improvements, and it removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach.  The plan 
is a long-term solution which relocates the County’s sewer line, the gas line and other utility 
lines out of the “critical erosion zone”.  The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way 
back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” which would damage the beach.  Goleta Beach 2.0 protects 
the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposals which have been rejected 
by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and to direct your staff to pursue all options to move 
the County’s sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely, Mike 
--  
Michael T. Lyons 
Law Office of Michael T. Lyons 
3324 State Street, Suite L 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
ph - (805) 570-0269 
fx -  (805) 456-0611 
mtlyonslaw@gmail.com 
 
--  
Michael T. Lyons 
Law Office of Michael T. Lyons 
3324 State Street, Suite L 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
ph - (805) 570-0269 
fx -  (805) 456-0611 
mtlyonslaw@gmail.com 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The documents accompanying this transmission may contain 
confidential information belonging to the sender which is legally privileged. The information is 
intended only for use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copy, distribution or the taking of any 
action in reliance on the contents of this transmitted information is strictly prohibited. If you 
have received this telecopy in error, please immediately notify the sender by telephone to arrange 



for return of the documents to the sender. 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: heather hurwitz [hurwitz@umail.ucsb.edu]
Sent: Friday, July 02, 2010 10:29 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

heather hurwitz
po box 80414
goleta, CA 93118
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Daniel Armstrong [danieljarmstrong@msn.com]
Sent: Friday, July 02, 2010 1:09 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Daniel Armstrong
4955 via bella
newbury park, CA 91320
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Patricia Sandray [G90291@yahoo.com]
Sent: Friday, July 02, 2010 11:58 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Patricia Sandray
P.O. Box 1005
Ventura, CA 93002-1005



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Shelley Gault [shelleygault@cox.net]
Sent: Friday, July 02, 2010 3:44 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach plans
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7/2/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 
We support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County 
Park. 
 
The Parks Department's new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre! 
 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock 
seawalls which damage the beach. 
 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the "critical erosion zone" the plan is a long-term 
solution.  
 
The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage 
spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial "backstop revetment" seawall 
which would damage the beach.  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal 
which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the 
sewer line further inland. 
 
Sincerely, 
Shelley Gault 

481 Mountain Drive 

Santa Barbara, Ca 93103 
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